
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

April 24, 2023 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled “Revitalizing Our Nation’s 
Commitment to Environmental Justice for All” 

This executive order would modernize and improve how the Federal Government 
confronts environmental injustice and incorporates lessons learned since Executive Order 
12898 (Federal Actions To Address Environmental Justice in Minority Populations and 
Low-Income Populations) was issued in 1994. Implementing this executive order would 
have de minimis impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits 
of this executive order include better protecting overburdened communities from 
pollution and environmental injustice, addressing barriers to community participation in 
Federal decision-making, and embedding environmental justice into the DNA of Federal 
agencies. Implementing this executive order would have de minimis impact on 
mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2023. The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include all executive 
agencies, as well as independent regulatory agencies that choose to implement the 
policies set forth in the order. 


